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Naming of developments using Irish Language. 
While the responsibility for proposing naming and numbering schemes for new developments rests with the developer, the Council advises developers of requirements and approves the eventual scheme. The use of the Irish language exclusively is encouraged. 
It is Council policy that the name chosen for a development must reflect the local and/or historical context of the area in which it is located. This should be done in a manner that is not overly obscure or difficult to relate to. This can be achieved by reference to local history; the townland, parish or other long-established name, past industry or employment in the area, local topography, or a well-known association of a significant historical individual, event or custom from the local area. 
Local history societies or the Local Studies Section of the Libraries and Arts Service may be able to offer insight and research to assist in naming a development: 
· Website: http://www.kildare.ie/Library/LocalStudiesGenealogyArchives/LocalStudiesDepartment/
· Telephone: 045 448 351 or 045 448 352
· E-mail: localhistory@kildarecoco.ie  
In addition, the placenames database of Ireland www.logainm.ie (developed by DCU and the Department of Culture, Heritage and the Gaeltacht) is a further useful resource. 
[bookmark: _Toc59015293][bookmark: _Toc59014678]The name proposed to the Planning Department must also not duplicate or be easily confused with an existing name in the county. This is in the interests of owners, occupiers, visitors, service and utility providers and for rapid emergency service provision. 

The scheme must also comply with the guidelines on naming and numbering of the Department of Housing, Local Government and Heritage , preferably should include the use exclusively of the Irish language and should have regard to the Guidelines issued by the Place Names Commission (An Coimisiún Logainmneacha). In this way the naming of new developments can contribute to or help maintain a sense of identity for the area in which it is located. 

In relation to road name-plates or signs, when a naming and numbering scheme is approved by the Council it is desirable that a uniform system should be put in place. In accordance with the provisions of The Official Languages Act 2003 both English and Irish language names must be displayed with equal prominence, (unless the approved name is in the Irish Language when only the Irish name needs to be displayed).

To contribute to compliance with requirements regarding the naming and numbering policy of the Council, grants of permission include a planning condition requiring that estate name signage be in both English and Irish. 


